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The May meeting of Delta Kappa Gamma convened at the lovely home of member Mimi Holland. President Kathy Acree called the meeting to order and took the roll. Janet Sherling paid a tribute to mothers with her inspirational “A Mother’s Journey.” 

The business portion of the meeting began with the reading, correction, and approval of the minutes from the previous meeting. Treasurer Merry Greenwood presented the treasurer’s report.

The following old business was discussed:

· The Teacher of the Year committee will meet with Mary Ruth Boman to get cards and checks organized. This process will be finalized at the October 11 meeting.

· Kathy Acree addressed the issue of the office of president. She agreed to remain in the office for one year or half of the biennium with a new president being elected at that time. The motion was made, seconded, and approved to follow this schedule.

· The topic of a change in meeting places was addressed. In order to remain at the church, we must be sponsored by a group at the church or pay a usage fee. We will be able to meet at the church for several meetings while a committee researches possible replacement sites.

The following new business was discussed:

· Linda Holcomb addressed changes in the requirements for membership. She stated that members no longer have to live in the county in order to qualify for membership. They need only to live in the state. In addition, retirees may apply after one year.

· Linda also presented the names of five prospective members. A motion was made, seconded, and approved to accept the nominees. The new members will be invited to attend a reception in their honor at the home of Mimi Holland or Kathy Acree.

The following announcements were made:

· The next meeting will be held October 11.

· There will be a Library System Community Forum on Wednesday, May 7 from 6:30 – 8:30. The purpose is to discuss plans and improvements for Clayton County.

· Discussion was held about awarding scholarships to Jessica Holcomb, Linda Holcomb’s daughter, and Adrian Gauthier, Anita Thomaston’s daughter. The motion was made that we present two recruitment grants of $500.00 each to the two prospective teachers.

At this point in the meeting, the officers for the next biennium were installed.

Our speaker Anna Cox was introduced to the group. Anna has a strong educational background and teaches at Jonesboro High School. She discussed the extremely successful Mock Trial Team at Jonesboro and invited us to attend the dress rehearsal the next day in preparation for the national competition.

Mimi Holland gave the blessing, and the meeting was adjourned to a wonderful lunch in Mimi’s home.








Respectfully Submitted,








Donna McDonald








Recording Secretary

